
 

 

 
 
August 12, 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Catholic School Leaders,  
 
Thank you for your prayers and messages of support. They are most welcome during these difficult 
days.  
 
After consulting with Archbishop Kurtz – who also spoke with the other bishops in the 
Commonwealth of Kentucky – and with you, and after hearing from so many parents, we have 
decided that we will stay on course for the 2020-2021 school year and begin opening our schools 
for in-person instruction next week. I know schools have developed a variety of models to begin 
the school year and have communicated with families about these details.  
 
The Catechism of the Catholic Church says, “The human body shares in the dignity of ‘the image of 
God’” (364). “Life and physical health are precious gifts entrusted to us by God. We must take 
reasonable care of them, taking into account the needs of others and the common good” (2288).  
We are all concerned about this COVID-19 pandemic and share a commitment to the common 
good.  There are many “goods” to balance as we make this decision.  
 
I considered several factors in making this decision.  

 Your hard work and planning over the last several months in creating a safe space for 
students to learn and thrive. I have been so impressed by your creativity and care, and I 
heard from hundreds of parents who said: “Our schools are ready. We are confident. 
Please proceed with in-person instruction.”  

 Our concern for the welfare of our students and their spiritual, social, emotional, and 
academic progress. I also am mindful of the challenges parents face as they strive to 
balance family life, work, and the need to support their families with the needs of children 
who are trying to participate in non-traditional instruction. 

 The continuous conversations we have had with the Louisville Metro Public Health 
Department (LMPHD) and the support and resources the staff there have provided. I know 
many of you in schools outside of Jefferson County have established similar relationships 
with your local health departments.  

 We will continue to monitor the situation and make adjustments, either system-wide or at 
individual schools, as needed. In addition, during the week of September 6, all four 
dioceses of the Commonwealth will conduct an evaluation of our experience to date and 
will make any needed changes.  

 
 



 

As we move forward, I want to thank our parents for your support of your schools. We will rely on 
the careful attention to our “Healthy at School” guidance by parents, teachers, and 
administrators, and I encourage parents to focus on the important principles outlined in the 
School Re-entry Plan: mask wearing, hygiene, social distancing, health checks, staying home if sick. 
(To see the general guidance, go here.)  I know I can count on everyone’s support and compliance 
as we gather again for another year of Catholic school education.  
 
Please know of my prayers for you, your faculty and staff, and most of all your families. Thank you 
for your deep commitment to the ministry of Catholic education.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Leisa Schulz 
Superintendent of Schools 

 

https://www.archlou.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/archloureentryplanfinalupdated07-28-20.pdf

